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IN THE COURT OF THE TRANSPORT TRIBUNAL

Appeal 2004/21

Appeal by CARWAY HAULAGE LIMITED




Before:
Hugh Carlisle QC, President






Patricia Steel






John Robinson

__________________ 

O R D E R

_________________ 

SITTING IN London on Tuesday 23 March 2004

UPON CONSIDERING the decision of the Traffic Commissioner for the Welsh Traffic Area notified on 29 December 2003

AND UPON the Applicant failing to appear

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that the appeal be DISMISSED

CARWAY HAULAGE LIMITED
Appeal 2004/21

_________________ 

R E A S O N S

________________ 

1.
This was an appeal from the decision of the Traffic Commissioner for the Welsh Traffic Area notified on 29 December 2003 when he refused to grant an operator’s licence to the Appellant.

2.
The factual background to the appeal appears from the documents and is as follows:

(i)
The Appellant applied for an operator’s licence on 20 October 2003.  This was acknowledged by the Traffic Area Office on the same date and the Appellant was notified that the application could not be processed until specified information was provided.  A list of necessary documents was enclosed.

(ii)
On 4 November 2003 the Traffic Area wrote again and stated that the necessary information had to be received by 14 November 2003.  Again a list of the outstanding documents was enclosed.  The Appellant was warned that if the information remained incomplete the application might be refused.

(iii)
On 21 November 2003 a member of the Traffic Area Office staff spoke on the telephone to Mr Williams, the Appellant’s director, about the outstanding information.

(iv)
On 29 December 2003 the Traffic Area Office again wrote to the Appellant and notified it that the application had been refused.

(v)
On 16 January 2004 the Appellant gave notice of appeal.  On 13 January 2004 Mr Williams had provided a letter which had earlier been sent to the Traffic Area Office.  He referred to the letter of 29 December 2003 and stated “I have sent in all the details required apart from the CPC”, referring to the transport manager’s certificate of qualification.

3.
On 17 March 2004 Mr Williams wrote to the Tribunal and indicated that he was unable to attend the hearing.  He invited us to consider the appeal in his absence.  He accepted that the certificate of qualification had been delayed but asserted that it had been sent in as soon as he had received it, even though this was subsequent to the date of the Traffic Commissioner’s decision.

4.
We have considered the file and are satisfied that the necessary information had not been supplied in full by the Appellant, despite previous requests made by the Traffic Area Office.  Applicants for licences should realise that applications must be supported by the necessary information and that Traffic Commissioners are entitled to impose deadlines so as to avoid files being kept open indefinitely.  If applicants are unaware of the requirements, they should seek advice.

5.
The appeal is dismissed.

Hugh Carlisle QC

7 April 2004
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